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9 West Bonita Street 

Simi Valley, CA 93065 

Phone: 805-581-3723 
Fax: 805-581-3160 

Dear Friends: 
 

This is a very exciting time for our Congregation as we are moving to our very own facility… 
She-he-cheyanu!!!! (We made it!!!) I hope you will participate in the special activities that are 
planned as we proudly walk with our Torah scrolls from Industrial Street to our new permanent 
(non-rented!) home on 9 West Bonita Street to dedicate our new facility. Come join us for our first 
Shabbat service on Nov. 7th at 7 pm. It will be a truly joyous, triumphant celebration! I feel very 
honored and blessed to be a part of such a wonderful and dedicated congregation. I hope you will 
support us in our new endeavor and become even more involved in this new year, in our new home! 
If you know of people who are interested in the synagogue, please invite them to join us. Guests are 
always welcome at Shabbat and social events. 
 

We at CBE are blessed with a wonderful Congregation and many hard working volunteers who want to make our  
synagogue a success. We are fortunate to have a dedicated Board with people giving generously of their time, effort and 
energy to sustain CBE and enable it to provide religious services, education, and many social functions. Several people 
worked tirelessly throughout the past year to enable us to purchase the Bonita property and so many of you have helped 
with the move and getting our new home ready – TODAH RABBAH. 
 

Lastly, thank you -- Todah Rabbah -- to everyone who helped us with the High Holyday preparations, set-up and  
organization. Thank you to each person who participated in the services. Special thanks to Cantor Russ and Adina for 
their beautiful voices, to Geri Brandler for all her help in arranging the readers, to Irwin Cohen and the fabulous CBE 
Choir and to Barbara and Bob Poehls for their beautiful musical preludes. It felt so wonderful to join together as a  
community in observance of our High Holydays. Let’s keep the momentum going throughout the year –  
Put Shabbat @ CBE on your weekly calendar. You won’t be disappointed! 
 

Following the Torah Reading on Shabbat morning it’s customary to recite a special Me Sh’berach that invokes God’s 
blessings on all those “who faithfully occupy themselves with the needs of the community. May the Holy Blessed One 
grant them good health, bless and prosper their work and the work of all Israel their brethren; and let us say Amen.” 
 

In this season of Thanksgiving, we have so much to be thankful for. We love you and we thank you! Yasher Koach – 
May our strength increase! 
 

����������	
	����
���

Annual Community Interfaith Service 

Join with us and other churches in the Community  
for this beautiful service on  

Wednesday evening November 26th.  
(exact time will be announced.)  

The service will be held at the St. Francis Church at  
280 Royal Avenue  

(very close to our new CBE home!!!) 

DON’T LET THE TREE OF KNOWLEDGE  
PASS YOU BY! 

 

Adult Hebrew w/ Rabbi Michele 
Beginning January 11, 2009, from 11-12 noon  

at our Kadota site. 
 

$50 for CBE members; $65 non-members. 
(free to all who have studied Hebrew at CBE before and  

would like to refresh their skills.) 
 

Please register with Rabbi Michele at: 
rav.michal@verizon.net 
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President’s Message by Earl Rosado 

I hope that 5769 has been a good year for you so far.  

Thank you to Rabbi Michele Paskow and Cantor               
Michael Russ for the wonderful services they presented 
for Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur. A special thanks 
goes to Adina Russ and the CBE Choir for their ever 
increasing enhancement to our High Holyday services. 

After High Holidays we celebrated Sukkot by building a 
sukkah in the temple and had a wonderful Simchat Torah 
service.   

The Relay for Life was a huge success.  Thank you, 
Suzie Fintz, for your great organizing and for making it 
so easy for us to participate. As an added feature to this 
outstanding weekend for the American Cancer Society, 
we had a wonderful Havdalah service performed by 
Rabbi Michele and Cantor Russ. 

During the month of October there was a lot of activity 
at the new temple on Bonita in preparation for our first 
service on November 7th.  During the weekend of       
October 18th and 19th, there was painting, gardening and 
the sound system work was completed. The weekend    
of October 25th and 26th  was  the physical move of     
furniture, books, office supplies, etc. This was made  
possible by the help of many volunteers.   

Please remember that on November 2nd we are marching 
our torahs from Industrial to Bonita.  We will be leaving 
the Industrial location at 11:30 AM.  I hope all that are 
able will join us for this historic event. 

Also, please remember that our first service at Bonita 
will be at 7:00 PM on Friday, November 7th.  This will 
be a very exciting evening, something we’ve been    
waiting years for.  Come help us inaugurate our new 
home! 

Shalom, 

Keep the Faith! 

���
��

Michael Mutal and Michael Hollander                    
preparing the new sanctuary 
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B’nai Mitzvah 
Shalom. My name is Cameron 
Barry  and I live in Simi Valley with 
my parents, Glenn and Lisa, and my 
little sister, Jenna. I currently attend 
Hillside Middle School as an eighth-
grader. My hobbies include playing 
guitar, heavy metal music, and hang-
ing out with friends. 
 

On December 13, 2008, I will be called to the Torah as a Bar 
Mitzvah, marking the beginning of a new chapter in my life. 
That day will signify the start of my journey through life as   
an adult, as recognized in the traditions of Judaism. The     
responsibilities that come with this rite of passage are both 
exciting and daunting. As the newest link in the ancient chain 
of our people, I will try my best to carry on and exemplify all 
that is good and wonderful about our enduring faith. Shalom! 

Jewish Life Center 
This is an exciting time for the Jewish Life Center. We 
have entered into 2 escrows; one for selling the land at 
Royal/Corto and the other for purchasing a church facility 
with buildings already on it. The new location is at              
9 W. Bonita, just west of Madera in Simi Valley. 
Congregation B'nai Emet has agreed to lease the sanctuary 
at Bonita starting in November, 2008. That lease will expire 
at the end of the escrow which is scheduled for July, 2009. 
 

Back to the sale - there are 10 one-month extensions      
possible on the sale of the land at Royal/Corto, but the   
purchaser must pay us a monthly extension fee if he opts 
not to close on the scheduled date. The purchaser also has 
the option of not culminating the deal at his discretion if he 
so chooses. 
 

The lease that CBE has with the Bonita Church will       
continue if the extension periods are exercised. We have 
reached an agreement with the Bonita parishioners to have 
the terms of our purchase with them "mimic" the terms of 
our sale of Royal/Corto but at a date one week later. 
 

There is a Montessori Preschool on the Bonita site in the 
classrooms, with a lease expiring July, 2010. It is in our 
best interest to allow the Montessori Preschool to finish out 
that lease. 
 

The buildings are approximately 40 years old and the  
views from the land are wonderful, overlooking parts of 
Simi Valley. 
 

While we are in the escrow periods, your Jewish Life    
Center Board of Directors is still responsible for, and busy 
with, the care and upkeep of the Royal/Corto parcel as well 
as dealing with the legal requirements of both the sale and 
the purchase.  
Thank you. 
�����	
�����
 , Chair                                        
Jewish Life Center 

Shalom!  My name is Adam 
Protter.  I live in Thousand   
Oaks with my Dad, Mom, and 
Grandmother. I’m attending Los 
Cerritos Middle School. I play 
football with the TO Titans, and 
also enjoy water polo and       
baseball.   
  

My bar mitzvah is December 20, 
2008. I am proud to follow in the 

footsteps of my grandfather, my father, and my brother in 
becoming a Jewish adult. Becoming a bar mitzvah is the 
first step in a lifetime of Jewish studies. 
  

For my bar mitzvah project, I am asking people to      
educate themselves about the genocide in Darfur.  
In addition, I am raising money to purchase solar cookers 
for Darfurian refugees. The refugees are relatively safe 
within their camps, but risk murder and rape when they 
travel outside the camp to  search for firewood. A       
donation of $30 supports one family by providing two 
solar cookers.  
 
For more information on solar cookers, please go to 
www.jewishworldwatch.org. 
 

Shalom! My name is Alexis Tait     
and I live with my Mom,          
Robbin, and my very fat Clumber 
Spaniel, Jessie, in Simi Valley.  
 I currently attend Valley View 
Middle School as a 7th grader.     
My hobbies are my friends, music, 
singing, horseback riding, volley-
ball and dancing!  I love spending 
my summers at Camp Alonim at 
the American Jewish University.  I 

love the camp so much that I have decided to celebrate 
my Bat Mitzvah on November 1st, 2008 at The House of 
The Book which is located on the camp grounds. 
 

For my Mitzvah Project I have been volunteering at 
I.E.T., The Institute of Equestrian Therapy.  I.E.T. is  
a program where I can be involved in helping children  
and adults with physical and mental disabilities learn  
to horseback ride. I will continue to work there even  
after my Bat Mitzvah, as I now know how important          
volunteering to this cause really is. 
 

I can't wait to become a Bat Mitzvah! Shalom! 
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Social Action 

Got Mitzvot? 
A huge thank you goes to Earl and Carol Rosado,     
Steve and Ruth Ann Rossman, Carole Fineberg, Michael     
Hollander, Michelle, Heather and Michael Foster and 
Rabbi Michele and Aaron for helping Habitat for        
Humanity build three homes in Simi at the corner of 
Royal and Sequoia. When they are finished, these homes 
will be occupied by three single mothers and their kids. 
Our crew gave up a Sunday morning to work with    
Habitat and completed the dry wall in one house. They 
all worked very hard and truly helped make a positive 
impact in our community. I commend them all for their 
effort! In addition, our congregation purchased a ladder 
that was presented to Habitat by Earl to help them      
continue building homes in Ventura County. Habitat is  
in discussions with the city of Simi to build more homes 
on Patricia and has several other projects in progress 
throughout Ventura County. Be on the watch for another 
Habitat work day for our congregation sometime next 
year. 
 
Another huge thank you goes to everyone who            
participated in the Relay for Life. Over 60 congregants 
attended this event and even more helped raise donations. 
As in the past, we had a very nice Havdalah service at 
our campsite. It was wonderful to see so many friends 
arm in arm singing together as Rabbi Michele and Cantor 
Russ led us in the service. Our team has raised $3,990 for 
American Cancer Society and there are still donations 
coming in. Thanks, again, to everyone who helped with 
this event. 
 
Mitzvah Day is November 2. By now I’m sure you know 
that is also the date of our Torah March. Due to this  
conflict, we are not going to run multiple mitzvah  
programs as we normally do. Our Hebrew School will, 
however, participate in Mitzvah Day by collecting  
Halloween candy for Operation Gratitude. Candy  
 

Membership 

collected will be taken to Operation Gratitude who will 
send it to our troops abroad. Once we are settled in our 
new home, we will do some of the collection projects that 
we normally do on Mitzvah Day. 
 
We continue to volunteer to Feed the Needy the third  
Saturday of every month. Thanks to the CBE Board and 
Women of CBE who helped with this task for the last 
two months. Please consider organizing a group from 
your affiliate, havurah, family or friends to help out and 
contact me at 818-298-5433 to be scheduled. 
 
One last thing. I continue to be very amazed and proud  
of the Social Action programs supported by our  
congregation. I thought it would be nice to show you just 
how much we accomplished last year. From September 
2007 through September 2008 we served over 500 meals 
to those in need, raised over $3,800 for American Cancer 
Society, decorated and filled 5 bags with books for Many 
Mansions, provided Thanksgiving dinner to 30 Many 
Mansion families, gave six large boxes of school supplies 
to Simi Valley students, gave thirty-five DVD’s and three 
DVD players to Camp Kilpatrick, gave two large boxes 
of shoes to Re-use-a-shoe, made 36 book tags for kids  
in Darfur, sent one bag full of candy and 29 letters to  
Operation Gratitude, gave several boxes of supplies to 
the Samaritan Center, provided water, clothes, batteries 
and sodas to a homeless couple, gave $100 of grocery 
cards to Many Mansions, donated countless bags of food 
to Sova, helped serve soup at Many Mansions’ Bowls of 
Hope event, helped Habitat for Humanity build homes 
and donated a ladder to their tool supply, and held a  
community Passover Seder. And that’s not to mention all 
the various mitzvah projects run by our B’nai Mitzvah 
students. Todah rabbah to the entire congregation for 
your efforts!! 
 
Your Mitzvah Maven, 

����	�������

This is such an incredible time to be part of the temple family. As I am sure you have heard over and over, we are   
moving and will have our own facility. The work being done by our members at the Bonita location is exciting and 
thrilling. The sweat equity that so many are putting into this adventure creates a spiritual experience that can be had    
by all. Come join us and see what Congregation B'nai Emet is all about. Meet us. Worship with us. Work with us.  
Study with us.  Support us emotionally. Support us physically. Support us financially. We need you and you will see 
how much you need us. We are a family. Come to any of our activities. We have new updated membership packets 
available.  
Hope to see you at temple.  

�����������������  
Membership V.P. 
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Men’s Club 

Programs 

Now that the high holidays have passed, we have had time 
to reflect and be grateful. Congregation B’nai Emet HAS 
been grateful to have a home in which to worship and to 
meet with fellow congregants. And now in this New Year 
we have a new home for CBE. There is excitement  
everywhere. This has been a long time coming. This  
represents a permanent home for CBE.  
 
We hope that this will prompt much growth in the future for 
CBE. All our holiday programming will continue on  
schedule, such as our annual Hanukkah Dinner/Play, which 
will be held at Valley View Middle School, Sunday,  
December 14, 2008. As always, Meridith Patera will offer 
her version of Hanukkah as a stage play.  Always hilarious!  
More information elsewhere in this issue.  
 

�������	���
VP Programs 

Recent Donations 

Building Fund 
Glen and Debbie Knecht – in memory of Louis and  
          Marian Karoff 
Alan and Sandra Leon – in memory of Evelyn Levin  
          and Herman Leon 
Robert and Judy Sternberg 
Chico’s Fashions Inc. – Fundraiser 
 

Religious School Fund 
Glen and Debbie Knecht – in memory of Judith Gail Karoff 
 

Memorial Donations 
Marion Pfefer – in memory of Irving Pfefer 
Lillian Scharf – in memory of Herman, Sandy  and Trevor  
     Grant Scharf 
Lesli Friedman – in memory of Barbara Ann Kitt 
Steve and Ruth Ann Rossman – in memory of Abraham  
     Jacob Frank 
Anthony and Laura Luskin – in memory of  
        Isaak Pichkhadze 
Marvin and Sandra Sussman – in memory of Anne and  
        Solomon Sussman 
 

Tribute Donation 
Paul and Ceil Ostrowiecki – in appreciation of  
  Rabbi Michele & Meridith for the  
  Bat Mitzvah training & preparation of  
  their granddaughters 
. 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
Peppi Lamm – In memory of Oscar Bromberger &  
       in honor of Opening the Ark 
 

General Donations 
Women of CBE 
Anthony and Laura Luskin – for recovery of nephew, Anar  
     Makhmudov 
Craig and Michelle Foster 
 

Cantor Concert Donations 
Nate and Margaret Nusbaum 

The Men's Club continues to be very active. We wish  
everyone a Shana Tova. The High Holidays went off 
great. We were able to find security for the holidays, and a 
special "Thanks" to Sisterhood who, along with Men's Club, 
donated the funds so our Congregation could pray in peace. 
 

Simi Valley Days was fantastic. Our best year ever. The 
support was incredible. 
 

I believe, if all goes well, we will have our next Men's Club 
Meeting at our new Temple on Bonita, Sunday  Nov. 11th 
at 9 AM. Please come and visit us. 
 

Any questions about Men's Club, please contact the  
temple and ask for Marilyn, or contact me.  
 

�	����	
��	��	���
President of CBE Men's Club 
syd2karli@aol.com 
Thanks, Shana Tova, 

Simchat Torah at CBE 
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High Holy Days Donations & Pledges 

Rachel Alvarado 
Davina Anderson - in memory of Joseph and Regina  
     Greenstein 
Wolf and Nubia Ascher – in memory of Walter and  
     Erna Ascher 
Jerry and Jan Auerbach 
Deborah Bass - in memory of Barbara Bass 
Herschel and Laura Berger 
David and Joanna Berlin 
Pearl Bloch 
Eric and Cherie Bordo – in memory of Richard and  
     Victor Schatz 
Seymour and Rochelle Botan 
Dan and Geri Brandler 
Erik and Tracie Breiter 
Wilbur Brown – in memory of Sandra Brown 
Steven and Raye Charton – in memory of Helen Rogen 
Irwin Cohen (Choir Fund) in memory of Vicki Cohen 
Jackie Dellamano (JLC) 
Harvey and Sharon Eisenberg 
Seth Eisman (Preschool) 
John and Cindy Elhai 
Eliot and Judy Epstein – in memory of Kurt and  
   Ronnie Fleischmann; Max Epstein 
Ken and Suzanne Epstein 
Alice Walsh Fiducia 
Richard and Carole Fineberg (JLC) 
Robert and Tami Finkbeiner (Bldg Fund) – in memory of  
  Joe and Ruetta Orloff & Ben and Shirley  
  Zimmerman; in honor of Jesse, Jill and  
  Nicholas Finkbeiner 
Steve and Susie Fintz 
Craig and Michelle Foster (CBE, JLC and Preschool) 
Donald Friedman 
Harry Friedman 
Sanford and Gloria Friedman 
Steven and Lois Friedman (CBE, JLC) 
Michael and Cherrill Glazer – in honor of Dorothy Glazer 
David Glazer (JLC) – in honor of Dorothy Glazer 
Carl and Bernice Greenstein (JLC) 
Miriam Hintz – in memory of Laurence and Aaron  
     Saul Chusid 
Michael and Marilyn Hollander (CBE, JLC) - in memory of 
    Mary Hollander 
Eric and Candace Kaufman 
Lawrence and Marsha Kaufman 
Keith and Lynne Kelly 
Dave and Renee Kieselbach – in memory of Harry Ertel 
Glen and Debbie Knecht 
Sheila Kubik – in memory of Stanley Kubik 
Michael and Debora Lauber 
Sally Lefton – in memory of Jack Lefton 
 

Keith and Hillarie Levy 
Ellen Libby – in memory of Sylvia and David Brookner 
Sheldon and Joan Liebmann 
Gary and Nancy Micon 
Ofer and Rhonda Nadler (CBE, Preschool) 
The Nusbaum Family (Prayer Books) 
Lori Nuss 
Jerry and Maura Ostrowiecki – in memory of Cousin Ruth 
Lloyd and Carole Picker (JLC) 
Jeffrey and Tamara Plotkin - in memory of Leo Plotkin 
Bob and Barbara Poehls 
Ruth Pollack (Rabbi’s Tzedakah Fund) – in honor of Rabbi 
    Michele Paskow 
Harold and Theresa Protter – in memory of Joseph and  
     Ann Protter 
Karen Ribstein – in memory of Joel Ribstein 
Martin Richter – in memory of Stu Stern 
Jeffrey and Dawn Ringer 
Paul and Sandy Rosenfeld 
Peter and Jennifer Rosenstein 
Steve and Ruth Ann Rossman (Flags & Flagpoles for CBE’s 
     new Home) 
Beatrice Roth – in memory of Claire Klugman 
Adina Russ (JLC) 
Ken Sacks 
Leonard and Anamae Salberg – in honor of the new Temple 
Mitchell and Lynn Salberg – in memory of Burton Borrok 
Joan Sandoval – in memory of Marshall Pollack and  
     Bryan Sandoval 
Michelle Scharf – in memory of Sandy Scharf 
Jay Schoen 
Wayne and Shari Schultz 
Harry and Eleana Shore (JLC – the Bonita Property) –  
   in honor of Erin and Neil Shore 
Joel M. Singer – in memory of Ned, Bernice and  
     Neal Singer 
Mark and Cindy Slotnick 
Joyce Springer 
Robert and Judy Sternberg 
Marianne Susman 
Jeffry and Amy Tellio (JLC) 
Frank and Anita Tessel 
Carol Tolchin – in memory of Alan Tolchin and  
     Meyer Siegel 
Michael A. Toyouri 
Marvin and Jeanne Waksman 
Andrew and Catherine Weinstein 
Jeffrey and Barbara Wohlner – in memory of  
 Robert Gurstein; Pearl and Norman Wohlner 
Steven and Holly York 
Guenter and Gayle Menke - in memory of Karl and  
     Marie Menke 
Catherine Holst (Our New Home) 
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Students making sukkah  
decorations 

The K/1 Class gets consecrated at the October 3 Shabbat service.  
Students from left: Matthew Levine, William Mikita, Jacob Cohen. 

Sukkot service led by  
Cantor Russ 
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High Holiday Oneg & Break Fast Sponsors 

September 26, 2008 
Joan & Sheldon Liebmann in memory of  Joan’s  
    brother Philip Landau 
The Patera Family in memory of David Mcmoyler 
The Smith Family in honor of Leanna’s birthday 
 
October 3, 2008 
The Families of the K/1 Class 
The Patrella-Stanton Family 
 
October 10, 2008 
The Fineberg Family in honor of Carole’s birthday 
The Forman Family in honor of Joshua’s 21st birthday 
The Rosado Family in honor of Leah’s birthday 
The Aragon Family in honor of Mark’s birthday 
The Poehls Family in honor of Bethany’s birthday 
 
October 17, 2008 
Miko & Bobbie Sion in honor of Jessie’s 26th birthday  
   & in memory of Joseph Sweet 
Cathy Holst in honor of her birthday 

Oneg Sponsors 

August 29, 2008 
Meridith Patera in memory of Harry Shaw & in honor  
   of Bennett’s 27th birthday 
The Ribstein Family in honor of Brittany’s birthday 
The Sion Family in honor of Ariella’s 21st birthday 
 

September 5, 2008 
The Epstein Family in honor of Judy’s and Eliot’s  
     birthdays 
 

September 12, 2008 
Penny Neugroschl in memory of J.G. Neugroschl 
The Bercow Family in honor of Mia’s Naming 
The Foster Family in memory of Harry Bercow & in   
      honor of Michael becoming an Eagle Scout 
The Rossman Family in honor of Ruth Ann & Steve’s  
  37 years of marriage & living together 
The Berger Family in honor of Daryn’s birthday  
The Charton Family in honor of Steven’s birthday 
Lesli Friedman in honor of Samantha’s birthday 
 

September 19, 2008 
Minnie Anzo & Kathy Smith in honor of Carole  
            Fineberg being our Woman of the Year 
The Sternberg Family in honor of Elizabeth’s birthday 

Deborah Bass 
Seymour & Rochelle Botan, 
The Brandler Family 
The Breiter Family 
Eliot & Judy Epstein & Family 
Alice Fiducia 
The Fineberg Family 
The Fintz Family 
The Foster Family 
#!�
(�	�)���
(��	�*  
The Hollander Family 
Cathy Holst & Joe & Donna Bailey 
The Katell Family 

The Knecht Family 
Peppi Lamm 
The Leon Family 
The Marlow/Gould Family 
The Micon Family 
The Nadler Family 
Rabbi Michele Paskow 
The Patera Family 
The Picker Family 
The Poehls Family 
Karen Ribstein 

The Rosado Family 
The Rossman Family 
Cantor Michael & Merle Russ 
Ronnye Sacks 
The Salberg Family 
Carla Shaw 
Bobbie & Miko Sion & Family, 
The Smith Family 
Lori Stanton & Family 
The Tellio Family 
The Tepfer Family 

The Flowers were generously donated by Michael Mutal and Julie Bienenfeld of Michael’s Flowers 
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Relay for Life - October 11 

Earl Rosado, Amy Tellio, Rabbi  
Michele, Lloyd Picker, Canter Russ 
and Dan Brandler.  

Shari and Wayne Schultz, Susie 
Fintz, Canter and Merl Russ, Elliot 
and Judy Epstein, Bobbie Sion and 
Earl Rosado.  The Picker Family 

Survivor lap 

Earl Rosado, Alan Leon, Miko Sion 
and Susie Fintz . 

Alan Leon 

Habitat for Humanity Crew 

Rabbi Michele and Aaron CBE Habitat Crew 

Earl Rosado presents the  
ladder to Matt Gilling 

Gabe, the 
crew chief 
and Earl, 
the hired 
help 

Michael Foster 

Ruth Ann 
Rossman and 
Carol Rosado 

Michelle and 
Heather Foster 
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Birthdays 

Nov 02     Eric Levine 
Nov 03     Jeffrey Ringer 
Nov 05     Tamara Plotkin 
Nov 10     Mark L. Gould 
Nov 12     Ryan Rosenstein 
Nov 12     Nicholas Wohlner 
Nov 14     Julia Elhai 
Nov 15     Deborah Bass 
Nov 15     William Mikita 
Nov 16     Eric Bordo 
Nov 19     Barbara Wohlner 
Nov 22     Zachary Schwartz-Bannon 
Nov 23     Alana Ostrowiecki 
Nov 25     Miko Sion 
Nov 28     Ryan Seth Lefton 
Nov 29     Wolf Ascher 
Nov 30     Jerry Auerbach 
Nov 30     Glenna Horowitz 
Nov 30     Rhonda Nadler 
Dec 01     Ryan Ribstein 

Dec 02     Julie Bienenfeld 
Dec 02     Jake Strassner 
Dec 03     Dana Miyamoto 
Dec 07     David Gering 
Dec 07     Shawna Katell 
Dec 09     Lisa Marlow 
Dec 10     Cantor Michael Russ 
Dec 14     Jordan Shilkoff 
Dec 18     Andrew Nadler 
Dec 18     Erin Shore 
Dec 19     Erin Hollander 
Dec 21     Harold Protter 
Dec 23     Brooke Fineberg 
Dec 24     Steve Fintz 
Dec 27     Katey Dager 
Dec 29     Sharon Epstein 
Dec 30     Matthew Nusbaum 
Dec 30     Gail Weinstein 
Dec 31     Emily Cohen 

Anniversaries 

Nov 03    Craig and Michelle Foster 
Nov 06    Alan and Sandra Leon 
Nov 20    Gabe and Jill Katell 
Nov 21    Steven and Raye Charton 
Nov 28    Harold and Theresa Protter 
Dec 10     rian and Meryl Horowitz 
Dec 18     Miko and Bobbie Sion 
Dec 23     Bob and Tami Finkbeiner 
Dec 23     Gary and Nancy Micon 
Dec 24     Arnold and Marilyn Kaufman 

Tired of high gas prices?  Hate to drive at 
night?  Car in the shop? Don't let any of 

those things stop you from coming to  
services. Max Patera would like to match 
up drivers and riders from different areas.  
If you are interested in getting or giving a 

ride to temple, contact Max at  
maxy_david@lycos.com  or  

(805)298-0702. 
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Yahrzeits 

Nov 02     Sam Farkas       Heshvan 4 
Nov 07     Shoshanah Copelof     Heshvan 9 
Nov 07     Daniel C. Gilson      Heshvan 9 
Nov 08     Jake Fine       Heshvan 10 
Nov 09     Rochelle Abrams      Heshvan 11 
Nov 09     Rose Bercow      Heshvan 11 
Nov 09     Reuben Lewis Mazin     Heshvan 11 
Nov 09     Nedra Trachtenberg      Heshvan 11 
Nov 10     Diana Feldman     Heshvan 12 
Nov 10     Ida Luger       Heshvan 12 
Nov 10     Jack Nadler       Heshvan 12 
Nov 11     Stuart Stern       Heshvan 13 
Nov 12     Joel Ribstein       Heshvan 14 
Nov 13     Leona Edelstein, 
Nov 13     William Goldberg      Heshvan 15 
Nov 13     Richard Moreno      Heshvan 15 
Nov 15     Ethel Albert       Heshvan 17 
Nov 15     Carl Norman Kitt, Sr.      Heshvan 17 
Nov 16     Joseph Corb       Heshvan 18 
Nov 20     Gerald B. Hasson      Heshvan 22 
Nov 20     Simon Levy       Heshvan 22 
Nov 22     Shirley Zimmerman      Heshvan 24 
Nov 23     Edward I. Berns      Heshvan 25 
Nov 23     Leonard Goldman      Heshvan 25 
Nov 23     Abraham Luskin      Heshvan 25 
Nov 25     Marvin Cohl       Heshvan 27 
Nov 25     Ben De Nunez      Heshvan 27 
Nov 27     Esther Frankel      Heshvan 29 
Nov 27     Rebecca K. Schwartz      Heshvan 29 
Nov 28     Ber Goldenberg      Kislev 1 
Nov 30     Aaron Saul Chusid      Kislev 3 
Dec 02     Nissim Eskenazi      Kislev 5 
Dec 02     Caroll Miller Hughes      Kislev 5 
Dec 03     Theo Frankel      Kislev 6 
Dec 03     Isaak Koenka      Kislev 6 
Dec 04     Milton “Babe” Goldbloom   Kislev 7 

Dec 05     Moshe Aisenman      Kislev 8 
Dec 05     Gerald York       Kislev 8 
Dec 07     Frances Goldstein      Kislev 10 
Dec 07     Nora Judge       Kislev 10 
Dec 08     Erna Handler   
Dec 11     Regina Greenstein     Kislev 14 
Dec 11     Benish Landau     Kislev 14 
Dec 13     Anne Kaminsky      Kislev 16 
Dec 15     David Bemel      Kislev 18 
Dec 15     Sandi Brown       Kislev 18 
Dec 15     Louis Weiss       Kislev 18 
Dec 16     James Alexander      Kislev 19 
Dec 16     Frida Pichkhadze      Kislev 19 
Dec 17     Leon Cohen       Kislev 20 
Dec 18     Nat Day       Kislev 21 
Dec 18     Jean Forman       Kislev 21 
Dec 18     Seymour Hoffberg      Kislev 21 
Dec 18     Martin Klein       Kislev 21 
Dec 19     Ben Herskowitz      Kislev 22 
Dec 19     Jack Lefton       Kislev 22 
Dec 19     Beatrice Marx      Kislev 22 
Dec 19     Mollie G. Troop      Kislev 22 
Dec 21     Rose Schwartz      Kislev 24 
Dec 22     Oskar Metzger      Kislev 25 
Dec 23     Martin Klein       Kislev 26 
Dec 25     Sanford Shilkoff      Kislev 28 
Dec 27     Fay Antecol       Kislev 30 
Dec 27     Morris Orloff      Kislev 30 
Dec 28     Vicki Cohen       Tevet 1 
Dec 28     Mitzie Friedman      Tevet 1 
Dec 28     Theodore Karasik      Tevet 1 
Dec 29     Harry Widdes      Tevet 2 
Dec 30     Abraham Katell      Tevet 3 
Dec 30     Barbara Claire Sweet      Tevet 3 
Dec 30     Rodman Turner 

Please check the current 
Yahrzeit information   
on the data sheet you 
received in your      
membership packet. 
Verify its accuracy and 
call the office with any 
changes or new Yahrzeit 
information.  

During the year, you will 
receive reminders for 
upcoming Yahrzeit 
dates. We want to have 
complete and accurate 
information.  

Call Michael Hollander 
with any questions     
regarding Yahrzeit data.  

Thank you. 

 

 
How to observe a Yahrzeit at C.B.E 

Light a 24-hour memorial candle in your home at sundown 
on the   evening that begins the yahrzeit (anniversary of 
death.) It is also customary to attend Shabbat services at 
Temple and recite the Kaddish. At Congregation B’nai 
Emet, names of your loved ones are read on the Friday 
evening before the Yahrzeit. If you observe the Gregorian 
(English) date, the name will be read following the  
yahrzeit date. It is suggested that you make a contribution 
to the Temple so that the memory of your loved one can  
be honored with an act of love and  kindness. 
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Women of CBE honored those who contributed so much to Sisterhood over the past year at our  
Donor Event on October 26 at the Grinder Deli in Moorpark.  
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Send a thoughtful greeting for sympathy, birthdays,                   
congratulations, or just to reach out to someone! 
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Imagine Your Ad Here 
 
 

Business Card size 
$100.00 per year 
$45.00 for 1 issue 
 
1/4 page ad  
$165.00 per year  
$65.00 for 1 issue 
 
1/2 page ad  
$265.00 per year  
$95.00 for 1 issue 
 
Full page flyer  
$420.00 per year  
$130.00 for 1 issue 
 
 

Call Temple office 
For more information 

 

Hanukkah Boutique - November 23 
Vendor info: mspatera@earthlink.net 
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Date      Candlelighting  Service    Torah Portion 
Oct. 31/3 Cheshvan   5:45 PM  Family Service 7 PM  Noach—Gen. 6:9-11:32 
Nov. 1     Alexis Tait Bat Mitzvah 4 PM 
Nov. 7/10 Cheshvan  4:38 PM  Shabbat Service 8 PM  Lech-Lecha—Gen. 12:1-17:27 
Nov. 14/17 Cheshvan 4:33 PM  Shabbat Service 8 PM  Vayera—Gen. 18:1-22:24 
Nov. 21/24 Cheshvan 4:30 PM  Shabbat Service 8 PM  Chayei Sara—Gen. 23:1-25:18 
Nov. 28/ 2 Kislev       4:28 PM  Shabbat Service 8 PM  Toldot—Gen 25:19-28:9 
 
Dec. 5/9 Kislev          4:27 PM  Family Service 7 PM  Vayetzei—Gen. 28:10-32:3 
Dec. 12/16 Kislev      4:28 PM  Shabbat Service 8 PM  Vayishlach—Gen. 32:4-36:43 
Dec. 13     Cameron Barry Bar Mitzvah 10 AM 
Dec. 19/23 Kislev      4:31 PM  Shabbat Service 8 PM  Vayeshev—Gen. 37:1-40:23 
Dec/ 20     Adam Protter Bar Mitzvah 10 AM 
Dec. 21     First Chanukah Candle 
Dec. 26/30 Kislev      4:34 PM  Shabbat Service 8 PM  Miketz—Gen 41:1-44:17 
  
 

Schedule of Services, Candle lightings, & Torah Portions 

—–Please do not delay delivery—–- 
Chai Lites Bi-Monthly Newsletter         Volume 30 Issue 1 

DATED MATERIAL  

Check out our web site at http://congregationbnaiemet.org 


